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MINUTES OF THE FINDLAY CIVIL SERVICE COMMISSION

January 5, 2023
The Civil Service Commission met on Thursday, January 5, 2023 in the small Conference room on the third floor of the Municipal Building.  Those present at the meeting were Civil Service Commission members – Jeff Fort, Chuck Clapper, Tom Kemp; Human Resources Director Don Essex, Law Director Don Rasmussen, and Amy Hayslett, Administrative Assistant to the Commission. 
A. Approval of Minutes:

A motion was made by Tom Kemp to approve the minutes from the December 8, 2022 meeting.  Said motion was seconded by Jeff Fort, unanimously approved, motion carried and minutes adopted.
B.
The following was reported: 
New Business:
1. The application period for police officer lateral transfers will close on January 9, 2023. Five applications have been received, but only three are eligible. 
2. A firefighter probationary exam will be given on January 17, 2023 to three firefighters and January 19, 2023 for one firefighter.
3. We will continue to accept Airport Line Service Technician applications through January 19, 2023. Our office has received 7 applications so far. The exam will be offered on January 23, 2023 and January 24, 2023 at 10:00 a.m., 2:00 p.m., and 6:00 p.m.
4. Fire Chief Eberle is potentially looking to hire up to six new firefighters off of the current certified list.
5. There will be open positions for Sewer Maintenance Worker, Waterline Maintenance Worker, and Water Meter Technician. We will begin the application process on whichever positions do not get filled internally.
C. 
Discussion was held on the following:
1. Don Essex reported that the Fire Union Contract was approved and  that he will get a copy to Civil Service. He also reported that 40 city employees were eligible for retirement this year. This could lead to a lot of testing for the Civil Service Commission.
2. The Year-to-Date Budget Report was reviewed.  
The next meeting of the Civil Service Commission will be held at 11:30 a.m. on Thursday, February 2, 2023, in the small conference room located on the third floor of the Municipal Building.  
There being no further business to come before the Commission, a motion to adjourn was made by Tom Kemp and seconded by Chuck Clapper.  Motion carried.
Respectfully submitted,
Amy Hayslett
Administrative Assistant
